




 

 

     

 

 

 

 
 

 
  
 

the state-level.  This trend results from the smaller dollar value of Interior’s programs compared 
to other agencies’ programs.  If the past trend continues, the Single Audit becomes a less 
effective tool for monitoring federal assistance activity because detailed internal control and 
compliance testing would not be required.   

This trend can have a very real impact on the scrutiny Recovery Act programs in the 
Department receive during a single audit.  For example, 23 states receive Federal funds under the 
Abandoned Mine Land Reclamation (AMLR) Program (CFDA 15.252) each year.  At the state 
level, the AMLR Program expenditures are significantly less than many other Federal programs.  
For fiscal years 2005, 2006, and 2007, the AMLR Program was tested as a major program in 
about 14 percent of those 23 states’ single audits.  In monetary terms, almost $250 million, or 52 
percent, of the total program expenditures over the three fiscal years were not tested in detail in 
the states’ single audits. Abandoned mine land remediation and cleanup is one, among many, 
project categories slated to receive funding under the Recovery Act.   

The Department has an opportunity to ensure that – although its program dollars might be 
smaller those of other agencies – programs it designates as high risk receive appropriate attention 
in the single audit. OMB specifically states (Section 5.6) that one tool used to drive 
accountability for Federal awards under the Recovery Act is the designation of high-risk 
programs as single audit major programs.  To take advantage of this opportunity, the Department 
must assess the risk of programs under which it plans to make awards and communicate to OMB 
which programs are high risk.  The program could then be subject to more detailed internal 
control and compliance testing.  Such a designation would also be communicated to the public in 
the Compliance Supplement, OMB’s website, Recovery.gov, the Department’s Recovery 
website, and the OIG website, making it more likely that suspicious activity observed by the 
public would be reported. 

We do not require an official response to this advisory, but we will post it on our website 
(www.doioig.gov) and Recovery.gov. Information contained in this advisory may also be 
included in our semi-annual reports to Congress.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any 
questions. 

cc: 	 Assistant Secretary – Policy, Management and Budget 
Director, Office of Acquisition and Property Management 
Director, Office of Financial Management 
Audit Liaison, Office of the Secretary 
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 Report Fraud, Waste, Abuse , 
 


 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

       
     
     
     
     
  

           
        
  

      
  

  
  

 

  

and Mismanagement
Fraud, waste, and abuse in government 
concerns everyone:Office of Inspector 
General staff, Departmental employees, 

and the general public. We actively 
solicit allegations of any inefficient and 

wasteful practices, fraud, and abuse 
related to Departmental or Insular Area 

programs and operations.  You can report 
allegations to us in several ways. 

By Mail: 	 U.S. Department of the Interior 
Office of Inspector General 
Mail Stop 4428 MIB 
1849 C Street, NW 
Washington, D.C. 20240 

By Phone	 24-Hour Toll Free 800-424-5081 
Washington Metro Area 703-487-5435 

By Fax	 703-487-5402 

By Internet	 www.doioig.gov/hotline 

www.doioig.gov/hotline



